MINUTES OF PUPIL COUNCIL MEETING
25 September 2018
Minutes:
Mrs Cartwright
Present:
Reps from 3b, 3c, 3d, 4a, 4b, 4c, 5a, 5b, 5c, 5d, 6a, 6b, 6c, 6d, 7a, 7b, 7c, 7d
 
Welcome and introductions
Mr McLachlan welcomed reps to the meeting and congratulated everyone on being elected to the Pupil Council. 
Duties of Reps
Agendas which list points to be discussed are issued at the beginning of every meeting. Reps should write notes on these agendas and report back to classes. When views and opinions of classmates are requested, reps must be able to share these accurately at meetings – this can be difficult if reps hold different views to classmates. Meetings will usually be held at lunchtimes on every second Tuesday.
Toilets
Mr McLachlan explained that he is meeting with the Parent Council and wanted to provide pupil feedback on the refurbished P6/7 toilets. The main difference is the way in which pupils access the toilets because they are now gender neutral with no external doors and totally private cubicles. Reps were extremely positive and gave the following opinions:
· There is less queuing so they are faster to use

· The hand dryers are better for the environment and prevent mess - maybe paper towels could be completely removed
· The toilets are easier for adults to monitor so there is better behaviour

· They are more private and quieter
· They are kept cleaner than before

· There are no problems so far

· They are much better than the old ones

· There is no smell of urine

· There is less carry on, possibly because they are mixed

· It would be better if the taps could stay on for longer – Mr McLachlan will check if this is possible

Some reps said that they had been unsure of what to expect but they became comfortable with the new toilets quickly and are completely happy to use them.

Reps were asked to seek further opinions from classmates for the next meeting.

A.O.C.B.
Eleven reps put themselves forward for the positions of Chair and Vice Chair and a vote was held after listening to their statements. Once elected, the Chair and Vice Chair will run meetings and help to set agendas.

Milly and Evan will attend the first meeting with the Director of Education on Wednesday 3 October at St Clare’s Primary.
Date of next meeting    Tuesday 9 October 2018, 1.05pm in the Digihub
